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Site Report – Perryville – February, 2018 
To: Superintendent Ty Mase  
and LPSD School Board Members 

From: Joe Ward, Principal 

 

Outstanding Activities and Events 
Perryville School hosted the Tobacco Prevention Team from BBAHC on Tuesday, Feb. 12. Team members 
spoke with students and staff about the dangers of tobacco. Afterwards, the BBAHC team led a color run in 
which the students and some staff participated. 
All three classes joined in activities celebrating St. Valentine’s Day. 

Personnel  
Perryville was very glad to welcome Ashely Temarantz as our new secondary teacher. Ms. Temarantz is 
certified to teach Literature and Writing, but she has also taken over the level 6 distance math class. Ms. 
Temarantz works with 8 students in 8th, 9th and 12th grades. We also welcomed Whitney Hurlburt who has 
come as our tutor for the spring. Ms. Hurlburt is working with students at every level here in Perryville. She 
has used her SPED training working with the other teachers to identify ways to best meet the needs of some 
struggling students. Finally, Perryville also has a student teacher from UAA who came to Perryville at the 
same time as Ms. Temarantz and Ms. Hurlburt. The student teacher, Bridget Maddeford, has focused on 
early elementary in her studies and has been working in Mrs. Ward’s class. 

Facility Update 
At the beginning of the month, Perryville was hit with extremely strong winds that damaged several 
buildings in the community including the school. A vent cover was blown off of the exterior wall. Along with 
the vent cover, the wifi connection to the boiler room was torn off of the wall. Ronne Richter and Ralph 
Phillips worked together to make repairs to the wall and restore the wifi connection to the boiler room. The 
wifi connection to the boiler room is used to maintain remote control of the boiler room equipment. 

Professional Development 
On February 16, the certified staff of Perryville School met with the staffs of Chignik Lake and Chignik 
Lagoon for professional development. In this meeting, we discussed strategies to improve school climate, 
ways to employ a growth mindset to positively spur responsible student  the use of Lanschool to better 
facilitate student learning, the use of video assignments to demonstrate mastery and approaches to be 
more efficient with PowerSchool. 

Pupil Attendance 
Perryville had 23 K-12 students enrolled during February. We maintained a 99.875% attendance rate during 
the month.  
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Maryellen Dalberg helps Ashely Temarantz (Back to camera), Whitney Hurlburt and Bridget 
Maddeford move into their home for the Spring Semester. 
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The 2018 Perryville Color Run sponsored by BBAHC’s tobacco prevention team starts with a 

bang! Well, at least a cloud. 
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Destiny Nusbaum (5th grade) leads the middle school pack as the runners/walkers make 

their colorful return to the school. 


